	 Bawdsey CEVCP School Newsletter 
We have got God’s world in our hands

	If you have any queries or you need to contact us, please use the contact details below…

	Contact Email:  admin@bawdsey.suffolk.sch.uk  Telephone: 01394411365

	7th July 2023

		Stars and Sports award winner of the week

	Stars of the week: 
Nursery: Isabella for settling into her new nursery routine so quickly. 
Starfish: Teddy for excellent science knowledge. 
Seahorse: Ed for trying very hard to remember his Phonics. 
Turtle: Hetty for being a kind and excellent teammate at Quad kids. Rares for explaining reasoning without being asked in maths. 

Good Samaritan award: Barnaby for helping a friend at lunch when they dropped their lunch tray. Zara for lots of acts of kindness and helping a new nursery child with routines and carpet time.

Sports award: Rupert for not giving up and learning to skip.

A big well done to all the children that attended Quadkids. We are so proud of you all.  

If any children have a recent award, belt, medal or certificate given to them outside of school, please let us know so we can celebrate this in school too! (For beaver, cub, scout, rainbows, brownie and guide patches there may be too many to publish them all in the newsletter though.)

	Mrs Head 

	We are very sad to be saying goodbye to our wonderful teacher Mrs Head at the end of this term. Mrs Head has been able to secure a teaching position within her daughters’ school. We thank Mrs Head for all her hard work and for all the support she has given the children and staff throughout her time at Bawdsey and we know we will be keeping in touch. 

	Platinum sport award

	We found out on Friday that Miss Mee and Mrs Rankin have been successful in leading our PE and encouraging our children so much in their sporting activities this year that they have secured us a Platinum ‘school games’ sports award. Well done to everyone for all their hard work and commitment to sports!

	Panto

	Class 2 and 3 (Seahorses and Turtles) are performing their panto on Monday 10th July in the afternoon starting at 2pm and Tuesday 11th in the evening starting at 5.30pm, we will need the children to come in earlier than this at 5pm please on Tuesday evening. There will be space for two people from each family household at each performance and we hope you can come and watch. If you have any queries please ask Miss Mee, thank you.

	Sports Day/Strawberry Fair

	On Thursday July 13th we will be having our annual sports day, please make sure your child/children are in their PE kits, have sunscreen on before they come in and they have a hat and a water bottle. There will be an opportunity to join your child for a picnic lunch from 12, the children will go back into classrooms for 1pm to get ready and they will come out shortly after this to take part in the races. 
Sports day will be followed by the BSA’s Strawberry Fair, people not from the school community will be welcome to come to this from 3.15 and it will go onto 5.00pm. There are two large donation boxes in the entrance of the school. If you can donate any of the following, we will be very grateful: Teddies for the teddy tombola, Cakes and baked goods for the cake stall, Tombola prizes; such as jars of sweets, craft items, smellies and unwanted gifts, Books for the book stall, Second hand toys (no broken items please!), School uniform items (summer and winter), children’s clothes, shoes and trainers, Bottles of wine, beer and spirits for the Drinks Galore barrow. If you are able to look 
after an activity for a short time during the event then please let the BSA know, thank you.

	Reporting symptoms to school

	If your child is feeling unwell but is still coming into school, please can you let us know at drop off time, or via the phone. You are very welcome to let us know if you will be home for if the symptoms develop during the day, but please can you keep this information from your child. We have found that sometimes after hearing this they then just wish to go home to you and not try to continue in school for the day. It could be useful to say to them that all the staff have had first aid training and will know what to do if they feel worse. Thank you for your support with this. 

	Forest school request

	Please can I remind you all that the children MUST wear trousers for forest school, they are getting stung a lot! Forest school is every Friday afternoon (spare trousers can be brought in to change into) Thank you.

	Vacancies at Bawdsey School

	We currently have two vacancies:
· Caretaker. 
· Teaching Assistant for 30 hours a week. 
Please contact the school office for more information, or all the paperwork you will need to join our happy and professional staff team. 

	Monday
	Tuesday       

	
	

	No club
	Premier sports club Years 2-6

	Wednesday     
	Thursday            

	Computer club Years 3-6 with Miss Mee
	No Club 

	Friday   
	

	Chess with Mr Wesson Years 3-6
	

	
	

	Future Dates 

	Changed or new dates will be in Red - we will try not to change the dates below but when planning so far in advance sometimes we may have to adjust them as we go through the term.       
 
· 10-7-23 Choir is cancelled this evening.
· 10-7-23 Afternoon panto performance to Parents/ Carers for Turtles and Seahorse classes.
· 11-7-23 Evening panto performance to Parent/ Carers for Turtles and Seahorse classes.
· 13-7-23 Sports day pm and Strawberry fair to follow.
· 13-7-23 Fun Maths club cancelled due to Strawberry fair.
· 14-7-23 (2.30) Starfish assembly and sharing book session. Parents/ Carers invited. 
· 15-7-23 Saturday, yr 6 and selected other children visiting Wimbledon.
· 17-7-23 ALL TEACHER AND VOLUNTEER LED CLUBS WILL NOT BE RUNNING ON THE LAST WEEK OF TERM. (After school care is still available if booked in advance.)
· 17-7-23 2.45 Book sharing session Seahorse and Turtle class, followed by optional Parent/ Carer meetings for all classes.
· 20-7-23 Sports day back up day.  
· 20-7-23 (pm) Leaver’s assembly. 
· 21-7-23 The last day of the Summer term. 



 


 
